PPCMA Update  03-03-08

Dear PPCMA Members:

PPOA Annual Membership Meeting (03/01/08)
The Annual Membership Meeting was called to order by outgoing President Gary Guffey.  All BOD members were present with the exception of outgoing BOD member Billie Henderson.  

After establishing the presence of a quorum, the minutes of the March 3, 2007 Annual Meeting were approved.

Mr. Guffey accepted the motion by George Coker that the current By-Laws Committee be held over through March.  The establishment of the By-Laws Committee is required at the Annual Meeting.  The motion was approved unanimously.  

In his remarks in the President’s Comments, Mr. Guffey summarized his assessment of the current state of the Association.  Those comments included:

· The completion of the Road Project, which has been completed in two years versus the projected five years over which this project was originally scheduled to take place.  This accelerated pace has saved the Association many thousands of dollars.

· Communications improvements including the pending first edition of the PECANews, the Member to Member committee, and scheduling of quarterly Town Hall Meetings.  The first quarterly Town Hall Meeting is scheduled for April 10th and will include the topics of the Member to Member subject and a discussion of incorporation.

· The opening of the PAC, which has to date had over 31,000 guests.  Interest in a Health Club was also mentioned.

· Clubhouse renovation project, which included completion of the remodeling of the Dining areas, Teen Room and Pool area improvements.  The audience was informed that the Lobby and Library phase of the renovation was scheduled to begin soon.

· The ending of leases on Golf Course equipment, where carts have been purchased as well.

· The adding of a second ACC Compliance Officer

· Marina improvements

· The paving of Park and Airpark Roads

· The reopening of the kitchen in the 19th Hole

· The adding of the ACC Policies and Procedures into the Rules and Regulations

· Some remaining unfinished issues include the RV Lawsuit, the dispute with the Anthonys regarding the Concrete Impact Fees, the creation of an ad-hoc committee dealing with the Quicksilver issue, and the Campgrounds Flood Evacuation Policy.

· Financially, Mr. Guffey informed the members that PPOA is on sound financial footing.  With the recently approved CPI Adjustment, which adds roughly $150K to annual revenues, the Association should be in good shape through 2011 or 2012.

PPOA Treasurer Lynda Tomlinson then presented the Treasurer’s report.  She announced that the Association has received an unqualified audit report from Blake M. Briscoe, CPA.  She further reported that the Association currently holds over $15,000,000 in assets.  A 20 year reserve and replacement plan has been established to preserve these assets.  Bob Osterling then reviewed the financial statements for the year ending 10/31/07.

Mr. Guffey then introduced the BOD nominees and the Elections Committee.  He went on to recognize the current Board members and to thank those who have now completed their service on the Board.

It was announced that all PPOA and PPCC Officers will remain the same as last year, with the exception of Bob Lowrey, the new PPOA President.

General Manager Michael Bartholomew then presented General Managers comments.  He reviewed the accomplishments noted by Mr. Guffey as well as to present the updated Organizational Chart.  He recognized the various department heads and thanked the many volunteers serving on the PPOA committees.  It was noted that PPOA is now an official Polling center and that the PAC will be open for voting on March 4th.  He added that PPOA has grown by 41 net new members in 2007.  Lastly Mr. Bartholomew stated that the Volunteers Recognition Dinner will be held on April 25th.

Mr. Guffey then announced the voting results as previously reported in the PPCMA update of 3/1/08.  The new Board members were then sworn in by PPOA Attorney Frank Sommerville.  

Incoming Board President Bob Lowrey then officially took the helm and adjourned the meeting.

Monthly BOD Meeting (03/01/08)
The meeting was called to order by President Lowrey and the minutes of the previous meeting were unanimously approved.

The Treasurer’s report and capital reports were reviewed. (See PPCMA Update of 02/28/08.)

The Drainage Rules and Regulations were unanimously approved. (See PPCMA Update of 02/28/08.)

The Campground Flood Notification Rules and Regulations change was tabled to allow the BOD, and its new members, time to review that information.

Four capital items were unanimously approved.  Those include the Clubhouse Repair and Replacement Project ($49,175), Road Crack Seal Equipment (Not to exceed $5,200), A/C units for the Tennis Shop and Marina ($4,800), and an Irrigation System for the Softball and Soccer Fields ($10,820).  

No additional comments were made by Mr. Bartholomew for the management report. 

Mr. Lowrey then added that there was a community meeting scheduled for 3:00 pm at the Opal Durant Community Building regarding the proposed Fall Creek area saltwater disposal well.  See below for that meeting report.

The meeting then adjourned.

Community Meeting – Disposal Well  (03/01/08)
The Fall Creek Community Concerned Citizens held a meeting at the Opal Durant Community Building to discuss concerns regarding the proposed WEC saltwater disposal well.  Major concerns center on both traffic and environmental safety with regard to this well and its associated disposal operations.
As most of you know by now, the original permit has been suspended by the Texas Railroad Commission due to some questionable information within the original application.  This by no means a guarantee that the permit will not again be approved once corrected information is supplied by WEC.   WEC has already announced that they intend to re-file the application.

Cullen Crisp, Owner of Fall Creek Farms has done a great job in bringing this issue to the attention of the community.  He led this meeting and brought together several speakers who presented a large amount of information to the approximately 75 attendees.  Those speakers included Leonard Heathington (County Commissioner Precinct 3), Dick Roan (County Commissioner Precinct 2), Randy Branum (Parker County Sheriff’s Department), and Dave (Pops) Brown (DCBEVFD).  Representatives of Senator Kip Averitt’s office and State Representative Jim Keffer’s office were also in attendance.  

It was obvious by some of the questions and comments of the attendees that emotions were high and most were strongly opposed to this well’s impact on the area.  Based on the information presented, it was agreed that the community will need to work closely with the County Commissioners and the State Representatives on this matter.  There is now a significant awareness with our elected officials and they plan to remain engaged in this matter.  

As this was an informational meeting, no petition was available for those attending to sign. PPCMA will keep you apprised of the details of any future petition that may develop as it becomes available.  Volunteers may be needed in the near future to gather signatures for such a petition.  Timing will likely be a critical factor, based on how the permitting process works.  PPCMA will advise you as to how this progresses.

PPCMA would like to correct the name of the presiding Judge in the RV, Boat and Trailer Parking Lawsuit, previously reported as Judge William Birdwell. The correct name is Judge William Brigham. 
Finally, PPCMA would like to thank outgoing PPOA Board members Gary Guffey, George Coker and Billie Henderson for their service. 

Thanks for reading and helping to "spread the word!"

Thank you,

PPCMA Advisory Council

Jim Allen
Kate Dodd
John Gehring
Steve Haines
Ray Stallings
Dan White


To Join PPCMA, simply e-mail us at PPCMA@charter.net
www.PPCMA.org
